AGENDA
FREEPORT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING #21-2003
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS
NOVEMBER 18, 2003 - 7:00 P.M.

FROM: Dale C. Olmstead, Jr.

TO: John Arsenault, Prout Road
Rod Regier, South Street
Charlotte Bishop, Maquoit Drive
Rich DeGrandpre, Timber Ridge Road
Frederick White, 45 Pleasant Hill Road
Thomas Rumpf, P.O. Box 819, S. Freeport
James Cassida, 5 Timber Ridge Road

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS: To waive the reading of the Minutes of Special
Meeting #20-2003 held on November 3, 2003 and accept the Minutes as printed.

That the Town Clerk report on the returns of the
November 4, 2003 election.

MOTION: That the Town Clerk’s Report be accepted.

John Arsenault
Rod Regier
Charlotte Bishop
Rich DeGrandpre
Frederick White
Thomas Rumpf
James Cassida

RDER OF S: To take action on the following items of business as
read by the Council Chairperson.



COUNCIL MEETING #21-2003
NOVEMBER 18, 2003

ITEM #158-2003

Towmiduaeﬁonmlaﬁvewd;eelecﬁngofachairpetsonandavieechaimersonfm
the Town Council.

MOTION: MdlenominaﬁomfortheposiﬁonofCouncilChairpasonbeaocepwd.
MOTION: That the nominations cease.
NOTE: Voting.

BE IT ORDERED: That be elected Chairperson of the Town
Council.

MOTION: That the nominations for the position of Council Chairperson be accepted.
MOTION: That the nominations cease.
NOTE: Voting.

BE IT ORDERED: That be elected Vice Chairperson of the
Town Council.

PRESENTATIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE COUNCIL TO OUTGOING
COUNCIL LEADERSHIP.

ITEM #159-2003

To consider action relative to proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance
Concerning the Definition of a School (Chapter 21). (Public Hearing)

MOTION: That the Public Hearing be opened.
MOTION: That the Public Hearing be closed.

:ThattheproposedamendmentstotheZoningOrdinance
Concerning the Definition of a School be approved.

ITEM #160-2003

To consider action relative to a proposed amendment to the Freeport Zoning Map
expanding the Resource Protection 11 District in the area of the Webster Road Well.
(Public Hearing)

MOTION: That the Public Hearing be opened.
MOTION: That the Public Hearing be closed.
: That the proposed amendment to the Freeport Zoning Map

expanding the Resource Protection II District in the area of the Webster Road well be
approved.
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ITEM #161-2003

ToconsideraedonrelaﬁvemanamendmenttotheGmﬂthndPoﬁcyGuidelines
concerning grant amounts.

BE IT ORDERED: That the proposed amendment to the Arthur L. Gould Medical
Trust Fund Policy Guidelines for grants dated November 18, 2003 be approved.

ITEM #162-2003

ToconsideractionrelaﬁvetodwclosmofﬁmveSu'eetfromJanuary 15 to 19 for the
2004 Maine Snow and Ice Follies Event.

BE IT ORDERED: That the request by Freeport Merchants Association to close Grove
Street be approved.

: That the Public Works Department be authorized to
assistw&htheeffonbybuﬂdingandremwingﬂmhgemnandremwmgicemings
if time permits.

ITEM #163-2003

To consider action relative to a hardship application concerning properties acquired by
the Town as a result of Municipal Tax Liens (Tax Map BC Lot 030 and Tax Map BC
Lot 031).

MOTION: That the Municipal Facilities Committee provide their report and
recommendation to the Town Council.

BE IT ORDERED: That the recommendation of the Municipal Facilities Committee be
approved.

NOTE: This item might result in an Executive Session.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Adjourn.

1. Discussion of letter from Attorney Scully dated October 30, 2003 and Suscom’s offer to
define driveways vs. private roads.

2. Distribution of packets concerning Council goals and Committee assignments for the
coming year and consider topics and dates for Town Council workshops.

3. Informational exchange.






O FREEPORT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING #21-2003
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS
NOVEMBER 18, 2003 - 7:00 P.M.

CHAIRPERSON’S CALL TO ORDER PRESENT ABSENT  EXCUSED

John Arsenault, Prout Road X
Rod Regier, South Street X
Charlotte Bishop, Maquoit Drive X
Rich DeGrandpre, Timber Ridge Road X
Frederick White, 45 Pleasant Hill Road X
Thomas Rumpf, P.O. Box 819, S. Freeport X
James Cassida, 5 Timber Ridge Road X
FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS: To waive the reading of the Minutes of Special Meeting #20-

2003 held on November 3, 2003 and accept the Minutes as printed.

MOVED AND SECONDED: To waive the reading of the Minutes of Special
O Meeting #20-2003 held on November 3, 2003 and accept the Minutes as

Printed. (DeGrandpre & Regier) ROLL CALL VOTE: (7 Ayes).

MOVED AND SECONDED: To move an item not on the printed agenda.
(DeGrandpre & Bishop) VOTE: (7 Ayes).

MOVED AND SECONDED: To open the public comment period for non-agenda
items. (Regier & Bishop) VOTE: (7 Ayes).

Elizabeth Newts thanked the Council for its generosity in providing $150 so that she could attend a
National Youth Leadership Forum on Defense, Intelligence and Diplomacy in Washington, D.C.
She provided an essay to the Council and answered questions. She offered to provide pictures.

MOVED AND SECONDED: To close the public comment period. (Regier &
Bishop) VOTE: (7 Ayes).

ANNOUNCEMENT:

Chair Arsenault pointed out that the Mast Landing Property Committee will meet tomorrow night at
the Library at 6:30 p.m.

@




COUNCIL MEETING #21-2003
NOVEMBER 18, 2003

B : That the Town Clerk report on the returns of the November
4, 2003 election.

Bev Curry reported that on November 4 60% of voters turned out and voted. There were 3,621
ballots cast. 143 new voters registered on Election Day. 365 voters cast absentee ballots. On the
Cumberland County Charter Commission, it failed to pass in Freeport and in Cumberiand County.
On the State Tax issue for public education—1A and 1B tied with 1,157 votes each. 1C won with
1,191 votes. Freeport voters rejected the Racino question with 1,518 yes votes and 2,070 no votes.
Freeport voters opposed the Casino question 3-1. 839 voted yes but 2,760 voters voted no. For the
Bond question supporting water pollution issues—1,966 Freeport voters voted yes and 1,492 voted
no. On the University of Maine improvements—1,649 voted yes and 1, 805 voted no. On the bond
issue supporting transportation improvements—2,063 voted yes, 1,401 voted no. Voters elected the
following local candidates: District 4 Councilor—James Cassida with 742 votes, Councilor-At-
Large—Charlotte Bishop with 2,874 votes. The School Committee Seats for 3-year terms went to
Christopher Leighton, John Gleason and Martin Robles. The Sewer District Trustees elected were
Donald Bail, Leon Arsenault and Paul Dunn. The one-year Sewer District seat went to F. Donald
Dorsey. Edward Bonney received the most write-in votes for the Water District seat. He accepted
the position.

Mrs. Curry thanked everyone who helped on Election Day.

Mrs. Curry explained that the United States Government called and requested that she go to Russia
to observe Parliamentary Elections in December. She will be one of 30 U.S. members on a team
observing the Parliamentary Elections. She noted that it will be very exciting to participate and that
Democracy is in trouble in Russia.

MOVED AND SECONDED: That the Town Clerk’s Report be accepted. (Regier
& DeGrandpre) VOTE: (7 Ayes).

SWEARING IN OF NEW COUNCILORS
Mrs. Curry swore in Councilors Bishop and Cassida.

ROLL CALL OF NEW MEMBERS:

John Arsenault
Rod Regier
Charlotte Bishop
Rich DeGrandpre
Frederick White
Thomas Rumpf
James Cassida

THIRD ORDER OF BUSINESS: To take action on the following items of business as read by
the Council Chairperson.

O
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O ITEM #158-2003 To comsider action relative to the electing of a chairperson and a vice-chairperson for the
Town Council.

MOVED AND SECONDED; That the nominations for the position of Council
Chairperson be accepted. (White & Rumpf) VOTE; (7 Ayes).

MOVED AND SECONDED:; To nominate Rod Regier as Chair. (Arsenault &
DeGrandpre)

MOVED AND SECONDED: That the nominations cease. (White & Cassida). VOTE;
(7 Ayes).

BE IT ORDERED: That Rod Regier be elected Chairperson of the Town Council.
(White & Rumpf) ROLL CALL VOTE; (7 Ayes).

Chair Arsenault turned the gavel over to newly elected Chair Regier.

MOVED AND SECONDED; That the nominations for the position of Council Vice
Chairperson be accepted. (Arsenault & DeGrandpre) VOTE: (7 Aym).

MOVED AND SECONDED; To nominate Tom Rumpf as Vice Chair. (Arsenanit &
DeGrandpre)

O MOVED AND SECONDED; That the nominations cease. (Arsenauit & DeGrandpre)
VOTE: (7 Ayes).

BE IT ORDERED: That Tom Rumpf be elected Vice Chairperson of the Town Council.
Arsens -assida) ROLL CALL VOTE: (7 Ayes).

PRESENTATIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE COUNCIL TO OUTGOING COUNCIL
LEADERSHIP.

Chair Regier presented a ship’s clock to John Arsenanit for his dedication and hard work over the last four
years. He thanked Councilor Arsenault for his leadership. Councilor Rumpf pointed out how impressed he is
with Councilor Arsenault’s interest in Town Government and how he has taken advantage of many training
opportunities. He presented Councilor Arsenault with a box of golf balls in the event he finds time to pursue
some of his other interests. Councilor DeGrandpre noted that he has served with Councilor Arsenault on
Regionalization and thanked him for all his efforts. Councilor Arsenault mentioned how much he enjoyed
serving as Chair and thanked his Vice Chair Regier for the countless hours he has spent working on Town
business. Councilor Arsenault also recognized the Town employees who serve as the fabric that makes this
Town nun and are dedicated to their jobs. He thanked the department heads for their help in the budget
process this year as well as Mr. Olmstead. He looks forward to serving the balance of his term.

Chair Regier noted that he was recently in Washington, D.C and had an occasion to visit the National
Archives and reviewed the Bill of Rights which he did not recognize. He explained the reasons he did not

Q recognize them.
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NOVEMBER 18, 2003

ITEM #159-2003 TooonsidﬂacﬁmmlaﬁprmposedmmdmmmwdmZouingOrdinmConming
the Definition of a School (Chapter 21). (Public Hearing)

'l‘hatthePublicHearingbeopmed.(DeGrandpre&

Town Planner, Donna Larson, explainedﬂ:at'the?lanningBoaxdlookedatdwdcﬁniﬁonofaschool and
where schools are allowed at the Council’s request. ’meycmneupwiﬂldmedeﬁnitionsthatmallowedin
different locations. In all locations, applicantswouldhavetogodnoughsiteplanrcview. Discussion
followed.

-ToamzndtheproposedchangwintheZoninQOrdimee
ooncaninsﬂmdeﬁniﬁomofaschooLspeciﬁcanywammdmelastsenmemda
CommercialSchoolmreadasfollows:Retailsal&ofiwnsmlatedtothcschoolm
aﬂowedasmacoessoryusewmecommacialschool(mmpf&DeGrmdpre)m
CALL VOTE; (7 Ayes).

Charles SwansonofWolfeNeckoonmlamedmenewlyelecwdCoundlm He represents 15 families in his
neighborhoodandacplainedwhatsiumﬁonbrought these changes forward. He noted that on June 12,
zmmeCoaMWmCommisdmapprovdaIOO'dockmmsndghbmhwdHemommdsmme
ComcﬂsuikethesecﬁmonOMdoorReaeaﬁonSchoolﬁomdnenewZoninQOrdinmce. He answered
questions for Councilors. |

Joel Nickless, Wolfe Neck Road resident, shared a number of Mr. Swanson’s comments. It’s been a
ptogrwsingexerciseinﬁusmﬁon. He explained the $12 Walk-on Lessons offered by a corporation that
mkcplaeeinhisndghborhoodandtheimpactdmisfeltbydneama'smsidents. He also mentioned the
seasidewalksﬂmtmmkingplaceinWolfeNeckWoods. Ms.LarsonpoinﬁedoutthatlhePhnningBoard
onlygavecondiﬁonnlapprovalforthiSpastseason. During the process the Flying Point propexty was

At this point there is no approval for next season. Discussion followed. Councilor White advised
thathewouldnotbevoﬁngonthisissuesinoeheisanployedbyL.L.Bean.’I‘herewasoonsensusdmt
thePlanningBoatddidaﬁnejobindeﬁningschools. Councilor Rumpf is amazed that there is litde
directiongivmtotheprogmnpaxti' comningdnefactthatthcymsmromdedbypﬁvatepropeny
mdrecommendedﬂmﬂle‘l‘ownPlannawﬁtewRichardPawnandeofﬂleUnivasitnggwﬁngthatthey
do a better job of providing information on where the University’s boundaries are in this area. A copy could
also be provided to the CEO.

MOVED AND SECONDED:; That the Public Hearing be closed. (Cassida & Bishop)
VOTE; (7 Ayes).

BE IT ORDERED: That the proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance concerning

the Definition of a School be approved. (DeGrandpre & Rumpf) ROLL CALL VOTE;
(6 Ayes) (1 Abstention—White).

ITEM #160-2003 To consider action relative to a proposed amendment to the Freeport Zoning Map
expanding the Resource Protection II District in the area of the Webster Road Well.
(Public Hearing)



O

COUNCIL MEETING #21-2003
NOVEMBER 18, 2003

MOVED AND SECONDED: That the Public Hearing bo opened. (Arsenmult &
DeGrandpre) VOTE; (7 Ayes).

Doana Larson explained that this came about as a result of the monitoring done by Copsumers Maine Water

when they were considering adding a second well out on Webster Road. An extensive pump test was done

and the data collected gave the company new data on how ground water moves in that area. They brought

the data to the Town and requested that the RP-II District be amended to reflect what the new data was

showing. Rick Knowlton was in attendance and answered questions for Councilors. Discussion followed.
MOVED AND SECONDED; That the Public Hearing be closed. (Cassida & Rumpf)
YOTE: (7 Ayes).

BE_IT ORDERED: That the proposed amendment to the Freeport Zoning Map
expanding the Resource Protection II District in the area of the Webster Road well be

approved. (Arsenault & Cassida)
MOVED AND SECONDED: To amend the motion to include a USGS map with all
their current USGS coordinants and boundaries as identified. (DeGrandpre & Arsenault)
ROLL CALL VOTE; (7 Ayes).

ROLL CALL VOTE ON AMENDED MOTION:; (7 Ayes).

ITEM #161-2003 To consider action relative to an amendment to the Gould Fund Policy Guidelines
concerning grant amounts.

: That the proposed amendment to the Arthur L. Gould Medical Trust
Fund Policy Guidelines for grants dated November 18, 2003 be approved. (Arsenault &
Cassida)

Mr. Olmstead noted that the motion should be amended to read “for grant applications dated later than
November 18, 2003.

MOVED AND SECONDED; To amend the motion to read: BE IT ORDERED: that
the proposed amendment to the Arthur L. Gould Medical Trust Fund Policy Guidelines
for grant applications dated later than November 18, 2003 be approved. (DeGrandpre &
Rumpf) YOTE; (7 Ayes)

Johanna Hanselman explained that this trust fund was established back in 1968 and a policy was established.
There is a balance of unexpended income of more than $11,000 but over the past few years there has been a
decrease in the annual earned income on this fund. She and the Finance Director reviewed the will with the
Town Attorney and his interpretation was that the Town would not be running contrary to the will if it used
some of the expended monies to offset these lean interest years to continue to provide reasonable funds to

people until interest rates increase. She read the proposed amendment into the record. She answered
questions for Councilors.

LL Y ED : (7 Ayes).

O



COUNCIL MEETING #21-2003
NOVEMBER 18, 2003

ITEM #162-2003 ToeonsideracﬁonrdaﬁvemmedomofcmveSmﬁomemy 15 to 19 for the
2004 Maine Snow and Ice Follies Event.

mmm:mmemu&byFmMmmMaﬁonmdemw
Street be approved.

mmm;mm Public Works Department be authorized to
mﬁstwiththeeﬂ‘oﬂbybdldinsmdmwinsthehpmnmdmmovingiwwvmif
ﬁmepmnit&(White&Arsenmﬂt).

Mr. Ohnmedacplainedthmdmeisadwﬁeamoostmmemwninpmﬁdpaﬁnginmbni.ldinsoftheluge
mmdranovinsitMchavcbeenwmphinBabmnclodngthemforalugcm'mePnblicWorks

mayn&gﬁhinasﬁmelyasﬂwmehanﬁwouldﬁkcmdﬂwymaynmwitmovedbewm
ofwotldngmmdsnowmmsmkeeproadspasmble. Jim Plummer has advised that a larger bulldozer
isnwdedmdﬂxemmouldbebmbythemachmmewinpmvidehbm,gas.ew.FMMAis
ﬁxllyawarethatifitsnows,theTownwdnnotbepmﬁcipatins.Theyneedmbeprepatedtobﬁnginpﬁvate
equipmmiftheTownisunableprcipm.

mw_mmlfﬂmeisequipmtﬂmme%wndmnothavcmd
needsmberentedorleased.theoostwiﬂbetherwponsibiﬁtyofdteMachmts
Asociaﬁom(DeG:mdpre&Amenauh)Mm;U Ayes).

. To amend the closing of Grove Street to include closure

MOVED AND SECONDED:
of Depot Street for the dates of operation only. (DeGrandpre & Arsenault) ROLL CALL
VOTE;: (7 Ayes).

Councilor White noted that the Town is spending $4,500 to set up a luge run but has concerns about
spending $2,000 for Christmas decorations.

ROLL CALL VOTE ON AMENDED MOTION; (7 Ayes).

ITEM #163-2003 To consider action relative to a hardship application concerning properties acquired by
theTownasamﬂtofMlmicipalecLiens(TaxMapBCLot030andTaxMapBCLot
031).

MOVED AND SECONDED: That the Municipal Facilities Committee provide their
reponandreoommendaﬁontodzeTownComcil. (Bishop & Rumpf) VOTE: (7 Ayes).

Councilor DeGrandpre reported that the committee met with Mr. And Mrs. Shields and was provided
confidential infi ion that demonstrated bardship. The committee accepted their application for hardship.
They will be expected to pay $1 1,082.78 as the repurchase price and the Town will provide them with a quit
claim deed.

BE IT QRDERED: That the recommendation of the Municipal Facilities Committee be
approved. (Bishop & Cassida) ROLL CALL VOTE;: (7 Ayes).
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O OTHER BUSINESS:

1. Discussion of letter from Attorney Scully dated October 30, 2003 and Suscom’s offer to
define driveways vs. private roads.

Councilor White explained that the Council has a letter from Attorney Scully that speaks to the Ridge Road .
question. Suscom will cover the first 300 feet on a driveway and beyond that it is the homeowner”s responsibility
mmmm&mmmnmmmmwmwwmpﬁmm@
driveway and at what point it becomes a driveway is not clear. This has been a topic of discussion for sometime.
Discussionfollowed.CmmﬂmArmmdtadﬁdehedoesn&beﬁmdnTmsbouMbeu&:fe::gbl
proving it is something other than a driveway. It is the responsibility of the landowner. John Goran e
Board shared his views. Discussion followed. Mr. Olmstead mentioned that he has a different angle to pursue but
did not give any specifics.

dakkcgiamhbdﬂﬂ:ﬂﬁe&msmgofmwd&ﬂwirownco&mdhbmmlymkopﬁm

2. Disﬂibtﬁ@ofpacbeﬁcmcaninngmcﬂgodsandCommiueeassignmmmfmﬂxe
coming year and consider topics and dates for Town Council workshops.

ChﬂrRegiumﬁnedom&mﬂxmbaDwmban&ﬂmcfmCmmcﬂgodsmdcommmassignmem. They
should be submitted to Kelly Profenno at the Town Office. He and Vice Chair Rumpf will process them.
Councilor Cassida asked if committee assignments will change much because he would like to learn different
things. Chair Regier instructed him to write down his choices. Everyone will have to trust his judgment as well as
Vice Chair Rumpf’s. If there is some heartfelt request for change, they should be notified.

OCMRegiuadﬁdeMMAbhvhgmdemdoﬁiciﬂworhhopmeNmebamddmeﬁupay
7 the admission fee. They are intensive and valuable sessions.

ChairRegiernotedthattheCoxmcilhadaworkshopwiththeTownAttomeycarlythisyearandhegotmesenseit
was valuable. ItispanofﬂmcomractwiththeTown’sAttomeysothereisnospeciﬁcchargeforit He asked if
Councilors are interested in repeating this in *04 if both workshops have already been held in *03. There was
consmsusthattheCouncilwmﬂdliketoschedtdeaworkshopwiﬁldxeTownAttomey. Mr. Olmstead will check
and see if both have been held. If not, he will schedule one quickly in December.

Mr. Olmstead noted that in reviewing the Council’s Workshop Schedule, he doesn’t have it ready. He will put it in
ﬂxeDecemba2Cmmcﬂpacketmdhaveitappeuasmageudaiwmwmviewmdappmve.

Chair Regier noted the long need to review fiscal policies and he would like to schedule a workshop with the
FhmidDMrmhisW.Mwsaﬂyhchnghubemﬁemﬁncm&ﬁngswiﬁﬁevuiomBo«dsmd
Committees in Town. Sometimes it is very important to ensure that there is mutual contact and a sense of direction
is maintained. HeishopingwgettheseschedtdedmtheCmmcﬂ’sworkshopschedlﬂefaﬁyeaﬂy.

3. Informational Exchange

Vice Chair Rumpf advised that the Town’s application for an Access and Improvement Grant from Land for
Maine’s Future was approved today for Florida Lake to build a kiosk and make improvements.

Soule School—Councilor DeGrandpre advised that the Municipal Facilities Committee spent some time talking
about where we are going to move on. Larry Welsher brought three diagrams for the back portion of the Soule
School. If anyone wants to take a look at them, Johanna Hanselman has them. The Committee should meet again
o pull this together. Mr. Olmstead advised that technically we do not have a committee yet and that no costs were
vided by Mr. Welsher. Chair Regier noted the incentive to get the committee assignments in early. Councilor
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a:phincdﬂ:atﬂ:eaﬁmmemmphceSmﬂeSchoolwidmslighﬂymﬂabuﬂdinswas$425,000and
thatistlnonlyesﬁmmm.Welshu i Basicallywearedealingonlywidxconceptsatdﬁstime.!tis
mclearwhetherdwteshmﬂdbehwsinsorwhcdmitshouldmainwoodei

ComcﬂmBishopmenﬁonedmatmeﬁontpage ofthenewspaperexplainedthattlmNationalGumdwinnotbe
abletohelpw'nhmnmingtmckm.Ohnswadnowdthathameeivedacallﬁ'omtheNaﬁonalGumdon
November 5 accepting the project. OnNovunber6theywaaeanedtokaq.thntheyrenmin12-18monﬂxs.
meywillbeginancwmmdofapplieaﬁonsmdwehavcevayindieationdmtthzywoulddoﬂwprojectatﬂm
time. mwmummmmlsmmsmwmmmummmsso.ow
gmntfromthesmwmﬂdmostlﬂmlylnpsebym Howeva‘,hedxinksﬂxzremsomethingsthatwecandoto
getmwdondwpmjectandupendﬁmseﬁmd& There is a large area to be cleared. Councilor Arsenauit spoke
wJomSmmelmmdsheadviscddthikewmholdthemoneyforaywortwo.'l‘hePublicWorksDept.cm
domisbmtheywouldsaaiﬁeeothaprojem. lfPublicWouksiSconsideted,ChairRegiaadvisedthmm
wouldhavetobeaﬁxllComcildiscussionabomit.

Chair Regier advis dmdwlanddeateronservaﬁomemiseonﬁngemeeNaﬁomlGuard

ing participation. ComcﬂorRumpfmenﬁonedthatﬂlisdoesnotaﬁ'ectthegmnﬁ'ommeLandfor
Maine’s Future. It is still active.

n;ealdmthasbeanproyidgdforﬂiekegionalimtionCommittee. Fmepoﬁisﬂaeonlycommmityyettohosta
dnmerandevmmallyumllcatchuptous.Theyag:udtomeetinthreemonthsandthepmmmaybeonfor
Freeponﬁostepupmﬂwplate.

Adjournment.
D ED: To adjourn at 10:10 (Bishop & Arsenault)
VOTE: (7 Ayes).
Respectfully Submitted,
Sharon Coffin

Council Secretary



O

National Youth Leadership Forum on Defense, Intelligence and
Diplomacy
By. Beth Neuts

TheNaﬁoleomhLeadershipFonnnwasstanedinﬂneearly%’stogivehigh
schoolsmdemstheopponmhymseediﬂ‘umapectsofamhweerthmtheymay
be interested in pursuing once out of college. Since it’s start this program has taken
thousmdsofmldansandgiventhemmhneme6daysawayﬁvmhomewhemﬂwyean
mﬂ‘thisissomhingtheywouldmﬂyﬁkemdowhhthe&ﬁm.l'heremmy
different forums including Law, Medicine, and Technology.

From November 4® - 9 I was given the opportunity to go and have the experience
of a lifetime in Washington DC through this program. When [ first got there I met with my
group of 21 other people from all across the US. I also got to meet mry Faculty Advisor
Brad Ikard, Brad is an ex-Marine and also has a Ph.D. in History. He treated us as though
we were college students. He didn’t baby us, asking if we had done our reading, he
expected us to do it and since we all had the highest respect for this man we did our work.
He rarely talked because he wanted us to work everything out for ourselves and after
everygmupmeetinghewouldtellushowproudhewasbecauseoutofallthegroupshe
hadhadsoﬁrwewerethemostontaskandluwwwhatweweretalkingabout.

However this experience was not only about meeting students with similar
interests, it was also about meeting people who actually worked in our field of interest.
We had guest speakers who worked directly for Donald Rumsfeld or Colin Powell, this
wasveryexcitingtomebecausethatmeamthatthesetopoﬁcialsfeltitwasimportam
enough to letth&sepeoplecomeandtalktousduringaworkday. It showed me that this

program really did have merit.



ShcehsmhlmmeFomonDefense,ImelﬁgenceandDipbmacyhasgiven
itsstudmalnndsonbokatomgovemmemﬂroughtheacﬁviﬁwstudematake
advamgeofdmingtheh6day&0moftheseacﬁviﬁesisdwsmmﬁonmatmkesphce
onomlasttwodaysattheFoanmShnuhﬁonwasamockcﬁsisbetweenPanamaand
Columbia involving the Darien Region of Panama. In this simulation you aré broken up in
the4majorchstergroups,Emnive,Ddense,Dipbmﬁcmde&Iwashthe
Diplomatic cluster, my role in the Simulation was the Assistant Secretary of State in the
WmnHemisphereAﬁ‘ah&thisbasieaﬂymammnlwastheﬁaisonbetweenmeUS

government and the governments of Panama and Colombia.

methisyoubeginspenkingwithothermanbersinyourgroupastowhattbey
know about the crisis. Then every 10 minutes someone in your group is given an “inject”
apieceofhfoxmaﬁonthatchangmsomethingabomthecﬁsis,suchastherearenowUS
hostages, or they have SAM (Surface Air Missiles). From this you have to go to other
clustergroupsandﬁndomwhattheyknow,attheendoftheZhomsyougoandspeakto
the“Presidem”ofyomgroupandhedecideswhattheﬁnalcallis.'l'henextdaya
Prwidemmmanothergmupcoinandyouactﬁkethepressandtryandpickapm
his foreign policy ideas. This part of the Simulation is a lot of fun because you get to pull
apartanothergroup’sidea.’I’hesimulationWasa'greatuseoftiniebeeauseitgaveusan

ideaofwhatajobinthegovemmemmightbelikeiftherewereacrisis.

MyexpeﬁenceinWashingtonwassomethinngillneverforget,wedidsonmny

amazing things, such as going to the German Embassy to discuss foreign policy, and going

O



to the State Department to learn about our diplomatic ties to Panama region. However, it
wasn’t only about all the academic opportunities, I also had the opportunity to meet kids
from all over the US, and not everyone had the same views as myself. With all the
different opinions, we learned how to disagree respectfully and that you can still be great
friends even if you don’t have the same political views. The kids from my group are
people that I will stay in contact with for the rest of my life, in 6 short days we became a
family, these are some of the nicest people I have ever met. In my time there I learned
many important things, not only about our government and foreign policy, but also about
making friends and how to work in a group setting when you really don’t know anyone. I
feel that this Forum was a great opportunity for me to learn a lot about myself and my
future career.

Overall this experience could not have been any better, I am so fortunate to have
had the opportunity to attend this Forum. I am now a delegate for the program which
means, among others things, I can nominate other motivated students for this Forum.

Hopefully in the next few years you will be receiving more reports like this!
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Office of the Town Clerk

REPORT OF THE TOWN CLERK
NOVEMBER 4, 2003 State, County & Municipal Election

TOTAL NUMBER OF REGISTERED VOTERS AT THE START OF VOTING — 5887
NUMBER OF VOTERS WHO REGISTERED ON ELECTION DAY - 143

TOTAL NUMBER OF MUNICIPAL BALLOTS CAST ~ 3621
TOTAL PERCENTAGE OF VOTERS WHO CAST BALLOTS - 60%

NUMBER OF ABSENTEE BALLOTS REQUESTED - 365 — 10% of votes cast

Review of results

The Cumberland County ballot question to create a County Charter Commission failed to pass both in
Freeport and all of Cumberland County.

Freeport voters cast the following votes on the State Referendum questions:
Question 1(State tax support of public education)
1A: 1157
1B: 1157
1C: 1191
Question 2 (Slot Machines): Yes— 1518 No —2070
Question 3 (Casino): Yes — 839 No - 2760
Question 4 (Bond issue supporting water pollution issues): Yes — 1966 No —1492
Question S (Bond issue supporting improvements at Univ. of Maine system):
Yes - 1649 No - 1805
Question 6 (Bond issue supporting transportation improvements):
Yes-2063 No -1401

Voters elected the following local candidates:
District 4 Councilor — 3 year term: James Cassida - 742 votes

O

Councilor-at-Large-3 year term: Charlotte Bishop - 2,874 votes
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School Committee —3 year terms:
Christopher Leighton - 2,514 votes
John Gleason - 2,395 votes
Martin Robles - 2,290 votes

Sewer District Trustees — 3 year terms:
Donald Bail - 2,273 votes
Leon Arsenault - 2,484 votes
Paul Dunn - 2,272 votes

Sewer District Trustee — 1 year term:
F. Donald Dorsey - 2,845 votes

Water District Trustee — 3 year term:
Write-in candidate-Edward Bonney - 12 votes

Many thanks to Deputy Clerk, Joan Edwards, Deputy Registrars Vicki Lowe and Betty
Bonny, Warden Rick Simard, Deputy Wardens Melanie Ferrucci and Steve McPheters
and the faithful crew of election workers, without whom the election could not have

happened.
Respectfully submitted,

Town Clerk
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October 3, 2003

TO: Dale Olmstead, Town Manager
FROM: Donna Larson, Town Plaﬁnef
RE: Definition of the School

At their October 1, 2003 meeting, the Planning Board recommended that the Town Council, amend
the definition of “school” in the Zoning Ordinance and the Districts in which the schools would be
allowed (details are listed below).

This recommendation was a difficult decision for some of the Board members, and as such
additional standards for schools may be recommended by the Board in the future.

Recommended by the Planning Board on 10/01/03:
1 Delete the existing definition of “School:
2. Add the definitions of “Public or Private School”, “Commercial School”, and “‘Outdoor
Recreation School” to the Districts indicated for each type of school

Public or Private School — A building or buildings and its associated grounds which is principally
used to conduct educational classes including public and private elementary and secondary schools

and nursery schools, including post-secondary schools, but not including Commercial Schools.

Allowed as a permitted use, subject to site plan review in. RR-I, RR-II, RR-IA, MDR-1, MDR-II,
MD-A, MD-B, V-1, V-II, C-1, C-II, C-III, C-IV, VC-L, VC-II, VC-III, VC-1V, LB, I-L, I-II

Commercial School- A building or buildings which is principally used to conduct commercial
educational classes including, but not limited to trade schools, schools of art, beauty, business,
dancing, driving, music, martial arts, but not including private nursery, elementary or secondary
schools. Retail sales of items related to the school area as an accessory use to the commercial
school.

Allowed as a permitted use, subject to site plan review in: V-1, V-II, VC-I, VC-II, VC-III, VC-IV C-I,
C-II, C-1II, C-IV, MD-A, MD-B, VC-I, LB, I-I, I-IT

OQutdoor Recreation School- A building or buildings and/or associated grounds which is
principally used for providing instruction in outdoor recreational activities and sports, including the
use of non-motorized outdoor recreation products. The term Outdoor Recreation School shall not
include any outdoor use of motorized recreational products such as personal watercraft (as defined
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in 12 M.SR.A. section 7791). An Outdoor Recreation School may not engage in retail sales on the
pmﬁmcfthemwhodudesskmﬂﬁadehapauﬂuedmmthemningdisﬁawhm
the outdoor recreation school is located.

Allowed as a permitted use, subject to site plan review in: RR-I, RR-II, RR-IA, RP-1I, MDR-],
MDR-II, MD-A, MD-B, V-1, V-II, C-, C-II, C-III, C-IV, VC-, VC-II, vC-II, VC-IV, LB, I-L, I-II

Allowed as a permitted use, subject to Site Plan Review provided the lot on which the Outdoor
Wm&hoolkbaﬂedbdkmtﬂdceﬂxemhﬂmbtmmﬂwmmaadﬂmﬂwm

ﬂoarareadaybtdldngorthemlgwsqmﬁomge of buildings on any parcel shall not
 exceed 5,000 sg. fi.: RR-1, RR-2, RP-2, MD'A' MD-B, MDR-I, and MDR-IL
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Dale C. Olmstead, jr.
Town Manager

TO: Dale Olmstead, Town Manager
FROM: Donna Larson, Town Planner
RE: RP-1I Zoning Map Amendment
DATE: October 3, 2003

At their October 1, 2003, the Planning Board voted to recommendation that the Town Council
amend the Official Zoning Map with regard to the Resource Protection II District in the area of the
Webster Road well. The request for the zoning amendment was initiated by Consumer’s Maine

Water Company (CMWC).

The proposal expands the existing boundaries of the RP-II District to include the area determined by
CMWC to be the 2500-day travel time zone (the area needed to protect the water source from

O chronic contaminates; and the area recommended by the State of Maine). The attached map shows
the existing and proposed Districts. The Board agreed to expand the existing District rather than
eliminating the existing district and adopting the new 2500-day travel time zone as it was a more
conservative approach and provided more protection for the water resource. As new information
about the well is generated, the boundaries could be altered; however, the proposal is based upon
the best information available at this time.

As part of their proposal, CMWC has also agreed to conduct an educational program for residents in
the RP-II Zone. The State Drinking Water Program is developing educational materials and the
Planning Department will work with CMWC in distributing these materials when they become
available.

The recommendation is as follows:

Be it ordered that the Planning Board recommend to the Town Council, a zoning map
amendment for the Resource Protection II zoning boundaries in the area surrounding the
Webster Road Well, as shown as the “Combined existing and proposed RP-II" district, as
shown on a map dated September 17, 2003, in that the revised boundary of the Resource
“Protection II District is consistent with the Freeport Comprehensive Plan Section V, page 21
regarding Aquifers and Section VII, page 1, regarding Policies, Goals, and Implementation
Strategies of Natural Resources, in that more precise information has been developed by
Consumers Maine Water Company to determine the more appropriate boundaries of the
O District, and that Consumers Maine Water Company has agreed to an education program for
residents in the Resource Protection II District.
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November 18, 2003

TOWN OF FREEPORT
MEMO

MEMO TO: Dale C. Olmstead Jr., Town Manager

FROM: Greg L’Heureux, Finance Director
Johanna Hanselman, General Assistance Director

SUBJECT:  Arthur L. Gould Medical Trust Fund — Amendment request for Financial
Limits of Grant

DATE: October 23, 2003

The issuing of grants through the Arthur L. Gould Medical Trust Fund for a single year to
a single applicant is currently limited to five percent (5%) per annum of the total income
eamed on Fund principal during the previous fiscal year of the Town of Freeport, with a
maximum grant of $250 per quarter per single applicant. With the significant decline in
interest rates, the income generated from this fund has decreased almost 60% over the
past three years. If grants continue to be administered within these guidelines, the
quarterly grant would need to be reduced to $43.75 per quarter. Given the increasing
costs of prescriptions and medical treatment, this poses an incredible bardship on those
who rely on this Fund.

Arthur L. Grant’s Will reads as follows:

“... said trust assets shall be paid over, delivered, transferred and conveyed, free and
clear of all trusts and coalitions, to the Inhabitants of the Town of Freeport, to be safely
invested by said Town, and the income therefrom annually to be used by the Municipal
Officers of said Town for the use of the indigent sick, residents of said Town, for medical
attention and hospitalization.

In the past there have been years in which the interest income has not been used in
entirety, resulting in an unexpended income of $1 1,067 as of the end of FY03. In
reviewing the will document with the Town Attorney, it does not appear that using these
unexpended funds would run contrary to the intent of Dr. Gould’s will. We would not
deplete these unexpended funds entirely but would like to have a portion of these funds
available during these low interest times to continue to assistant those in need at
reasonable levels. Attached you will find proposed changes to the current policy which
we would like the Town Council to consider.






November 18, 2003

Arthur L. Gould Medical Trust Fund
Policy Guidelines for Grants
Proposed Amendment

1.5 Financial Limits of Grant

Grants made for a single year to a single applicant from the Arthur L. Gould Fund shall
be determined annually based upon the anticipated number of applicants and the
estimated income anticipated to be earned for the year and no more than 33% of any
carry forward of unexpended income from prior years. Such single applicant limits will
be calculated each October by the Finance Director and General Assistance Director and
approved by the Town Manager.

Using the proposed guidelines, we would recommend that each individual receiving
assistance would be allowed a maximum of $125 per quarter beginning December 1,
2003.






Freeport Merchants Association (207m865-1212
PO. Box 452, 23 Depot Street (207)865-0881 Fax  chamber@freeportusa.com
Preeport, Maine 04032 USA 1-800-865-1994 wanufreeportusa com

“Close to Everything, Far from Ordinary.”
August 31, 2003

Mr. Dale Olmstead
Town Manager

Town of Freeport

30 Main Street
Freeport ME 04032

Dear Dale:

T am writing this letter to you as a follow up to a
telephone conversation we had, where you had requested that we
put the following information in writing, for presentation to
Parking and Traffic, regarding road closures, etc., for our 2004
Maine Snow & Ice Follies event (formerly Maine WinterFest)

We are seeking the following:

1. To receive permission to close Grove Street to
vehicular traffic during the period of January 15 -
January 19 (to open by noon on the 19%"). Along with
(:) this closure, we are requesting Depot Street to be
closed as shown below, during the same time frame. We
have worked diligently to keep as much of Depot Street
open as possible. With this, we will need permission
also to close down the parking lot directly below
Grove Street (see below). The need for parking this
time of year, in this location, is almost nonexistent.
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The parking lot directly beside Community Services would be
able to be open as needed. Paul Kelley (owner of the house at
the other side of the luge run) has also given us permission to
close down the road as listed. His tenant will still be able to
use the driveway to the house.

2. We are also asking permission for Public Works to
build the luge run, as they have done in the past.
This project could not be pulled off without their
help. In years past, they have been able to work on
the “run” the Thursday before the event and into
Friday morning (January 15 and 16*). And, they have
been invaluable in removing the snow quickly and
efﬁ}ciently on the Monday after the event (January
19™).

a. After the event is over (the ice carvings on Main
Street stay up for a couple of weeks), we would
ask that Public Works help us clear the ice
carvings off Main Street (sometime the week of
January 26%)

As you know, this one event draws many hundreds of people
to Freeport during a very slow time of year. As a matter of
fact, the majority of the attendees are Freeport residents.
It’s a great time for our local patrons to enjoy downtown
Freeport and beyond.

Each year, we are asked to make sure that all abutters are
okay with the road closing. This being the case, the town hall
is one abutter and the Bowe Building is the other. We have
spoken with Bob Bowe (owner) and he is more than happy to
accommodate this great town event. He has offered to send a
note to you, should one be required.

We look forward to another successful year of bringing the
community together for a really fun, family event.

Please let me know what other information you may need to
make this request a reality, as we are beginning to market this
huge event, and look forward to the Town’s “ok"” asap.
Sincerely,

Catherine Glover

Executive Director

CG/mw



O

TOWN OF FREEPORT

Public Works james Plummer
(207) 865-4461 Director
FAX (207) 865-0244
September 8, 2003
MEMO

To: Dale Olmstead, Town Manager
From: Jim Plummer, DPW Director

Subject: Freeport Winterfest

The estimated cost for building the luge run, and removing the snow after the event is over
Will cost the town an estimated $5750.00, for equipment and manpower. Labor $2000.00,
Equipment rental $1200.00 for large bulldozer, and town equipment $2550.00

Council must be aware that if we have snow conditions during this time period that we will
Be plowing our streets, or salt and sanding the streets, and we will be unable to participate in
building the luge run. My estimated cost is at straight time pay and no overtime is calculated.

I would recommend that the merchants association plan on finding some one else to participate in
This event, and that the Public works department could help if weather conditions permit.

Cc: File
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Bernstein, Shur, Sawyer & Nelson, P.A.

Counselors at Law
100 Middle Street, West Tower, P.0. Box 9729, Portland, Maine 04104-5029
207-774-1200 Pax 207-774-1127 Direct Line: (207) 228-7201
lnternet: bssn.com E-Mail: pscully@bssn.com

October 30, 2003

Via Facsimile & First-Class Mail

Dale C. Olmstead, Jr., Town Manager
Town of Freeport

Main Street

Freeport, ME 04032

Re: Ridge Road Question

Dear Dale:

I'am writing in response to your request regarding the dispute with Suscom over its
obligation to extend cable service the length of Ridge Road in order to provide service to the
Edsons. -

T'understand that the Edsons have asserted to the Council that Ridge Road is a private
road that follows the course of a public way formerly known as “Old County Road.” You have
asked how much time and expense would be required for this firm to perform the necessary legal
and factual research to determine the current legal status of Ridge Road. The materials you
forwarded to me include a sketch on which a road running from the Litchfield Road to the Edson
property is labeled in handwriting “Old County Road.” In addition, a copy of a deed from
Central Securities to the Edsons includes in its property description a reference to crossing the
“Old County Road, so called.”

In order for us to fully examine the current legal status of Ridge Road, we would need to
perform a significant amount of factual research, along with some legal research. We would
need to search Town and Cumberland County records to determine whether a public road known
as “Old County Road” was laid out, and if so, where it existed, and how it was created. We
would also need to review the chain of title of the Edsons and their predecessors as well as any
relevant plans or maps in the Registry of Deeds. Even if we found that a county road existed at
some point in time, we would need to determine whether that road had been discontinued or
abandoned in the past, and when any discontinuance or abandonment occurred. Again, ifa
public way ever existed, but it was either discontinued or abandoned by non-maintenance, the



legalstaﬂsofthemadeoulddiﬁerdwmdingon&xedates. For example, it is very possible that
anyﬁonnerpublicwaywasabandoneddecadesagoandthetitleinﬂ:ewayrwa'tedtothe
MWi&mpubﬁcﬁghnmaiﬁn& Thmissimplynowaytooonﬁnntlﬁswithom

Ymhavedsoukedthﬁlclmifyﬁespedﬁcissuethatthisdispmmimmdathe
Franchise Agreement. Apparently, Pat McCormick made some inconsistent arguments at the
Comdlmeeﬁngconminzwhethaﬂﬁswasapﬁvatemadoradﬁvmy. Generally speaking,
mcchhiseAmmtbawemFandSumreq\ﬁrestthuswmmmdimcable
planttoallpublicandprivatemadsinl?rupon.-'I‘heexc_epﬁonismeso-called“servicedrop”
from the street to the individual customer’s house. Section 5.2(c) of the Franchise Agreement
provides that cable service shall be provided: '

“gt the standard subscriber installation charge.... to any subscriber who requests
Cable Service(s) whose residence or other building in which Cable Service is

is: (1) located within three hundred (300) feet of the Cable System; or
a)formaddiﬁmdchmeifﬂlereddenceorotherbuﬂdingis located greater
than three bundred (300) feet from the Cable System, such charge shall be at
maximum the franchisee’s actual cost for labor and materials for that portion of
the installation which is beyond the first three hundred (300) feet from the Cable
System as listed in Schedule 2.”

Thus, if the drop from the street to the subscriber’s bouse is 300 feet or less, the
subscriber will be charged only a standard installation charge. If the drop is 500 feet,
Susoomvvillcha:gethecustometthcemu'acostofinstnﬂinsthb additional 200 feet.
Suscom’s position, as reflected in Craig Bremer’s September 25, 2003 letter to you, is
that the last roughly 900-foot portion of Ridge Road that is entirely on the Edson property
is not a public or private road, but is simply a driveway. As such, service to the Edson’s
from their property line is governed by the “service drop” provisions in Section 5.2(c).
Under that provision, Suscom would be responsible for the cost of the first 300 feet of
that 900 foot drop and the Edsons would be responsible for the cost of the remaining 600
feet. As you know, Suscom is proposing to settle this dispute by absorbing one-half of
the estimated $9,660 cost of installing this 900-foot underground drop. If Suscom’s
ugmentisoonect,theirobﬁgaﬁonundatthmnchimAgteemmtwoﬂdbempay
roughly one-third of this cost (the cost of the first 300 feet of this 900 foot drop).

As [ have previously indicated, the Franchise Agreement does not provide aclear
answer to this dispute. It does not clearly define the difference between a line extension

and a service drop to an individual customer; nor does it define the difference between a
private road and a driveway.

Please feel free to contact me if you need any additional information.

Very truly yours,

ick J. Scully

smith\pjs\frptit olmstead4



